
 

 

 

Notice of Special Event and Possible Traffic Delays 

Sunday 27 August 2023 

 

 

Dear Residents, 

 

As you may be aware the Brisbane to Gold Coast Cycle for Cancer event will be celebrating its 18th year on 

Sunday 27 August. The event will start at Melbourne Street in South Brisbane and finish at Fisherman’s Lawn 

in Southport. This community event is a recreational ride raising vital funds for Mater Foundation supporting 

cancer research, with an anticipated 5000 participants.   

 

We encourage residents along the course to get involved with the event and cheer on the riders. As in previous 

years, to ensure a safe event for participants and the public there will be some road closures and changed traffic 

conditions across the course, start and finish areas. Please note we will endeavor to reopen the roads as early 

as possible to reduce the impact the event has on residents across the course. See below affected roads. 

 

Road  Cross Streets Suburb From To 

Grey Street Peel Street – Glenelg Street South Brisbane 03:00am 08:00am 

Cultural Center Tunnel Stanley Place – Stanley Street South Brisbane 03:00am 08:00am 

Russell Street Grey Street  South Brisbane 03:00am 08:00am 

South East Busway Melbourne Street – School Road South Brisbane – Eight 

Mile Plains 

03:00am 07:30am 

Drews Road Tansey Drive – Clarks Road Loganholme 06:00am 08:30am 

Wagner Street Oliver Street Eagleby 06:15am 09:15am 

Kerkin Road North Pimpama Jacobs Well Road – 

Green Meadows Road 

Norwell / Jacobs Well 06:15am 09:15am 

Gold Coast Highway 

(LANE CLOSURE 

ONLY) 

Marine Parade – North Street Southport 07:30am 11:00am 

Fisherman’s Lawn 

Carpark & Boat Ramp 

Gold Coast Highway Southport 03:30am 14:30pm 

 

There will be amplified noise at the following locations: 

• Grey Street/Melbourne Street, South Brisbane: 05:00am - 07:00am  

• Oliver Sports Complex, Eagleby: - 06:30am – 09:30am 

• Coomera State School, Coomera: 07:30am – 12:00pm 

• Fisherman’s Lawn, Southport: 07:30am – 14:30pm 

 

If you have any queries regarding road closures or noise in relation to the event, please do not hesitate to 

contact the event managers on 07 3139 0398. For more event information see the event website: 

https://fundraise.mater.org.au/event/brisbane-to-gold-coast  

 

  

Kind Regards 

 

Mater Foundation 

 

 

https://fundraise.mater.org.au/event/brisbane-to-gold-coast

